Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 13th November 2017 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr. Willett (Chair), Bennion, Morford, Oaksey, Croucher, Coulson Cllr. Field
2. Apologies for Absence – District Cllr. Poulter and SCC Cllr. Burroughes. 
3. Resignation of Cllr. Greenburgh/Appt new Chairman – Cllr. Bennion proposed Cllr. Willett and was seconded by Cllr. Coulson and it was agreed unanimously. This left a vacancy for Vice Chairman, Cllr. Willett proposed Cllr. Morford and seconded by Cllr. Field and was agreed unanimously.  
4. Minutes of last meeting

      Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record.
There were several residents in the audience so the meeting was adjourned to give them chance to raise their issues.

· Jean Palmer reported that someone had defecated in the church before Remembrance Sunday and would like everyone to keep an eye open to prevent further incidents. The Clerk agreed to put an entry in the Street Newsletter. Cllr. Willet also suggested that the PCC report it to the police.

· Mark Dernley brought to the attention of the Council concerning a letter sent anonymously to the owners in Southview concerning their parked car by the White Horse. It was felt that the letter was inappropriate and unacceptable.
5. Defibrillator – Mr Davis who was asked to attend the meeting concerning his generous offer of a defibrillator so that Cllr’s. could ask more questions and to try to identify costs, positioning of machine, replacement batteries, and box to keep the machine housed.
      The meeting was once again adjourned to allow Mr Davis and Ms Phillips chance to answer
      some questions.
      The Defibrillator is a Powerheart AED G3 and is fully functional. The battery
      does not have to be charged and should last about five years.
      Cost of new batteries, about £200, costs of replacement pads is unclear.
      No Cabinet comes with the machine, but pads and instructions do.
      It was felt that outside the village hall would be a good place to keep it. 
      Asset cost of about £800.
      Mr Davis also advised that the local ambulance service should be notified once up and running. 
Thanks were given to Mr Davis and Ms Phillips for attending; they also agreed to look after the defibrillator until matters were sorted.
     The meeting was once again opened.

      A decision will have to be made about purchasing a cabinet and to identify who would be
      responsible to looking after the machine, and checking its state. It was decided that more work
      would need to be done for the next meeting in January. Cllr. Bennion propose that the project be
      taken forward, seconded by Cllr. Croucher.   
6. Declarations of interest – Cllr. Field re. PARK

7. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated. Several matter to be raised under AOB
8. County Councillor’s Report -   Cllr. Burroughs was unable to attend but forwarded a written report with the following headlines, full report to be published on village website. 
a) Get your flu vaccinations now
b) GCSE and A Level results on the rise in Suffolk

c) Recruitment gets underway for Suffolk Fostering Service

d) Vital to Check white goods says Suffolk Fire and Rescue
e) Parents urges to have their say on school admissions consultation
9. District Councillor’s – Unable to attend meeting no report sent 
10. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters. The church clock has not been serviced, clerk to follow up.
b) Cheque authorisations for Poppy Wreath £18.50, Clerks Admin £45.08 
c) Cheque confirmation Parish Council Insurance £293.85                                                                                                                                                                                  

d) Amenity Fund - Financial report presented. 
e) Amenity Fund – Cheque authorisation for Newsletter £39 and Website annual fee £36 
f) Amenity Fund bids –  PARK to transfer funds raised for equipment repairs to Parish Council 
g) Clerk reported that she will no longer be able to pay PAYE in the Post Office will after December have to pay by post

h) Precept – Several matters were raised concerning the precept e.g. Clerks Salary, PARK costs (including legal, insurance and ongoing maintenance), Data Protection Officer and Defibrillator.  Clerk asked to prepare a possible budget for the next four years.                                                                                                            

11. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none                                                                                                                                                                                            
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – none
d) Decisions – Sartoria Pool House DC/173781/FUL - permitted
12. Report 

a) Community Police – Clerk checked the crime report for September, one reported Rendham Road listed as ‘Other Theft’ 
b) Neighbourhood Watch - Nothing to report. 
c) VHMC – Cllr. Coulson is no longer Chairman of VHMC will meet with the new chairman to discuss with him as to how he will inform the Parish Council. Chairman is Dennis Moore and the new secretary is Mary Gregory.
d) Highways and Footpaths – Clerk has written to the land owner concerning Sandy Lane hedges, he did indicate that he would be cutting the hedge. The verges also have not been cut by Highways. Cllr. Morford agreed to call in the depot to see if anything could be done.
Following the issue concerning the A12 layout at the last meeting the clerk did report to highways about the concerns the Parish Council had about the new layout. She has also chased up for a response but no further news.                                                                                                                 
e) SALC – Cllr. Morford unable to attend AGM
f) Tree Warden – no report received
g) PARK – Funding now complete work hopefully to commence before Christmas                         

h) Village Website – The website is going to be upgrade in the coming months and will offer more facilities. Testing is going on at present.
13. PARK – The proposal that PARK playing field be transferred to Rendham Parish Council was accepted in principle following a meeting of SCDC. Subject to call in and advertising in the local paper twice, the transfer looks to be going ahead. SCDC have asked for the PC solicitor details. The clerk has contacted James Robbins Marshallhatchick Woodbridge who has agreed to charge about £300 for disbursements but has also agreed to donate his fee, which is very much appreciated.
14. Rendham Green - Cllr. Morford reported that further cutting of the blackthorn had taken place. There was an incident reported to him by the clerk about one of the blackthorn being partly in the road. It is unclear how it got there but he arranged for it to be cut back. 
15. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion reported that it is possible to see the new bus timetables online.
16. Rendham Village Sign – At the last meeting it was reported that the sign looked dirty. Clerk asked her window cleaner to wash it but it looks like the paint work might be deteriorating. Clerk to investigate what it is made of and report back at the January meeting.
17. Matter arising from the September Parish Council meeting not listed – none
18. Any Other Business – 
a) Cllr. Croucher agreed to join the Planning subcommittee caused by the resignation of Cllr Greenburgh
b) Cllr. Willett also agreed to take on the SPLG and the Sizewell C Forum. Clerk to forward details of the meeting on the 16th November at Stratord St Andrew.  CS
c) From May 2018 the Parish Council will have to appoint a data protection officer. Cllr. Field agreed to help define what would need to be done.                   CS/RF
d) Cllr. Bennion asked about the vacancy for Cllr. and if more than one candidate could the PC decide who would be co-opted, or would there have to be an election, clerk to find out. 
e) Anna Morris has decided that she could not commit the time to run the project of the Christmas tree which was discussed at the September meeting. It was circulated to see if anyone else would be prepared to take it on but no one came forward.                                                             
19. Dates for 2018 all meetings to be held in village hall - There was some discussion about the frequency of meeting but it was agreed to continue with meetings four times a year but should the need arise a special meeting to be called.                                                                                                                                                  
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